[image: image1.jpg]NI





www.southlondoninterfaith.org.uk 
30 years committed to greater understanding among people of faith
SUMMER 2011 NEWSLETTER
SLIFG future events
Inter Faith Walk 2011 - Greenwich, Plumstead and Woolwich 
Saturday 16 July is the date for the 15th annual inter faith walk this year in Greenwich, Plumstead and Woolwich from 11am-8pm.  The start is the Prayer Space on the Greenwich Peninsula’s multi faith chaplaincy.  We will then continue on to the Greenwich Islamic Centre, followed by the Greenwich Hindu Mandir (for lunch) then the Lei Zang Si Buddhist Temple, followed by St Peter’s Roman Catholic Church and lastly to the Ramgahria Sikh Gurdwara (to join in langar - food).  You are invited to join in anywhere along the route.  Bring a vegetarian picnic for lunch and dress modestly.  It has been organised by Sarah Thorley and Balbir Singh Bakhshi.  Check the website for more information or call Sarah on 8674-5447.  Please put posters up in your community and come along and bring your friends!  This will be Sarah’s 15th and final walk so let’s make it a good one.
Happy 30th birthday!

This year as you might know sees the 30th anniversary of the founding of South London Inter Faith Group. Your suggestions for marking it in any way should be sent as soon as possible please to newly-elected secretary Rashid Laher. 

Scriptural explorations 2011 on Healthy Lifestyles – extra date added on Wednesday 6 July!
Scriptural Explorations are multi-faith meetings at which selected scripture texts from different faiths, relating to the chosen theme, are presented briefly and discussed. The theme ‘Healthy Lifestyles’ comes from an idea from a research project being run by Dr Haider Ali of the Open University, who hopes that the texts of different faiths could be used to encourage healthier lifestyles among faith community members. Dr Ali has kindly given his blessing to our borrowing of his theme.   So far meetings have taken place on Wednesdays from 2.30 - 4.30pm on 15, 22 and 29 June at Streatham Friends Meeting House, Redlands Way, Roupell Park Estate, Brixton Hill, SW2 3LU.  On the 15th there were presentations by Rabbi Philip Ginsbury, Sheikh Muhammad Al-Hussaini and Mary Creamer, on 22nd SLIFG committee members Sarah Thorley, Ganesh Lall and Ebrahim Rashid presented and on 29th Rabbi Janet Darley and Jyotsna Shah took part.  Do come along on Wednesday 6 July at 2.30pm.  More information from Alan Gadd: alangadd@yahoo.co.uk, 8678 8977.
Lunchtime meetings – dates for the rest of the year 
On the last Thursday of each month at Streatham Friends Meeting House, Redlands Way, Roupell Park Estate, Brixton Hill, SW2 3LU, SLIFG holds a simple lunchtime meeting.  All are welcome.  Please arrive in time for a vegetarian lunch served at 12.30pm. Then from 1pm to 2pm there is the opportunity to share inter faith news and experiences, and to discuss any matters of current concern to SLIFG.  Do contact Alan Gadd for more information and to let him know if you can come.  Next meetings are: July 28, August 25, September 29, October 27 and November 24.  alangadd@yahoo.co.uk, 8678 8977.
Other possible future events

Meeting for representatives of inter faith organisations (and SACREs) across south London on 30 October TBA.  

Remembrance Sunday is on Sunday 13 November when there will be Inter Faith Prayers for Peace TBA.

Keep an eye on the website for upcoming events.
Other events

Introduction to Hinduism and Hindu culture
The Caribbean Hindu Cultural Society is currently running an extremely interesting free 13-session introductory course on Hinduism and Hindu culture.  It takes place at the Hindu Centre, 16 Ostade Road, off Upper Tulse Hill, SW2 2BA on Sundays from 2-3pm, the last session being on 14 August. More information from Mr M Sukhlal on 8244-4283. http://www.chcstemple.org.uk/index.php/chcs-temle-courses
World Congress of Faiths 75th anniversary service

The 75th anniversary of WCF will be marked by a special service at 6.30pm on Sunday 24 July at St Martin in the Fields (Trafalgar Square). The theme will be Compassion, with readings and music from many faith traditions. Rabbi Jackie Tabick, Chair of WCF, will give the address. www.worldfaiths.org
National inter faith week

The third National Inter Faith Week will run in England, Wales and Northern Ireland from 20-26 November, and in Scotland a week later.

Next year

2012 will hopefully herald London-wide local inter faith walks possibly different walks over the weekend of 14 and 15 July, just before the Olympics.  Look out for further details at a later date. 
SLIFG news

SLIFG AGM in March
This year it took place on Sunday 13 March at Gatton Primary School, the purpose built Muslim primary school near Tooting Broadway, in recognition that March was ‘Celebrating RE’ month. Sarah Thorley, deeply involved with the inter faith section of the Celebrating RE website, spoke to the group who then had a tour of the school followed by a bring-and-share meal. We were grateful to Mrs Rifat Batool, joint acting headteacher, for her assistance.  2011/12 committee members elected were: Rashid Laher as Secretary, Ebrahim Rashid as Treasurer,  Rizwan Alibhai, Helen Bailey, Balbir Singh Bakhshi, Alan Gadd, Louis Kleinman,  Tima Beckett, Ganesh Lall, Thelma Lewis, Sally Smith.  In addition Sarah Thorley, Siriol Davies and Bernard Mordan were co-opted.  AGM papers are on the website.  Alan Gadd was thanked for his faithful and tireless commitment as secretary for the last five years.  Buddhist, Christian, Hindu, Jewish, Muslim and Sikh faith traditions are represented among the committee members.  We are hoping that the assistance of John Beckett as minutes secretary, and Lillalou Hughes and Mark Burrell who have joined John and Tima in the postal mailing work, will continue.
Other recent events

Visit to Kagyu Samye Dzong London Tibetan Buddhist Centre, Bermondsey.  A small number of members enjoyed an interesting evening at the newly opened long-term home of the centre in Spa Road.  

Visit to the Jewish museum, Camden Town.  Some members enjoyed a Sunday afternoon visit to the museum celebrating Jewish life and cultural diversity, which reopened last year after a £10 million transformation.
Resources

Faith Associates, with the support of SLIFG secretary Rashid Laher, has produced a Mosque Open Day Guide – ‘all you need to help organise, run and improve an open day for your mosque.’  Copies are available from Rashid.  

You and SLIFG – please get in touch!
How long have you been a member of SLIFG and why did you join?  Do you attend events?  If not, why not?  Are we meeting our aims and objectives in your view?  What might we do better?  What are we doing well?  Can you contribute a skill to helping us continue or develop in new ways? Now’s the time to step forward!  Let Rashid know.    
A large print version of this newsletter is available on request

Do you have any news, events, new ideas or just want to find out more?  Please contact the Secretary Rashid Laher: secretary@southlondoninterfaith.org.uk or Helen Bailey: mshbailey@gmail.com
